
OCTOBER 17, 2017 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 2 

 

ITEM # 046 

 

PURPOSE 

 

To consider a stipulation amendment for Phoenix Grp, LLC regarding rezoning case  

Z-31 of 2016 for property located on the west side of Cagle Road, north of Lower 

Roswell Road, in Land Lot 10 of the 1st District.  

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The subject property was rezoned to R-15 on May 17, 2016 for two single-family lots. 

Stipulation # 14 from the May 10, 2016 stipulation letter calls for a zoning district 

reversion clause if the property does not secure a land disturbance permit prior to 

November 17, 2017. The applicant needs more time to work through some development 

issues and request the Board of Commissioners extend the reversion clause another 

twelve months. The applicant has submitted a letter (attached) that also agrees to no 

construction activity on certain religious-oriented dates. If approved, all other zoning 

stipulations would remain in effect.  

 

STAFF COMMENTS 

 

Cobb DOT: Recommend applicant consider entering into a development agreement 

pursuant to O.C.G.A. 36-71-13 for dedication of the following system improvements to 

mitigate traffic concerns: a) donation of right-of-way on the west side of Cagle Road, a 

minimum of 25' from the roadway centerline. Recommend a minimum spacing of 50' 

between driveways.  
 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed 

stipulation amendment. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

 

Other Business application and stipulations. 










































